
June 19, 2017 

MEETING OF THE MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS 
18753-210 North Frederick Avenue, Gaithersburg, Maryland 

In Attendance: 

Board Members: 

Jim Shalleck, President 
Nahid Khozeimeh, Vice President 
Mary Ann Keeffe, Secretary 
David Naiman 
Jacqueline Phillips 
Graciela Rivera-Oven 

Board Attorney: 

Kevin Karpinski 

Staff: 

Margaret Jurgensen, Election Director 
Alysoun McLaughlin, Deputy Director 
Joice Hourihan, Offices Services Coordinator 
Lisa Merino, Office Services Coordinator 
Marjorie Roher, Management and Budget Specialist III 
Janet Ross, Information Technology Manager 
Christine Rzeszut, Operations Manager 
Leslie Woods, Election Judge Coordinator 
Jessica White, Voter Services Manager 

Guests: 

Dolly Kildee 
Dave Kunes 
Nancy Farrar 
Barbara Sanders 
Mike Subin 

Audio of the meeting may be found at the link below: 

https://youtu.be/Qh2QvSqieUU 



Convene the Board Meeting and Declare a Quorum Present 

Mr. Shalleck called the Board meeting to order and declared a quorum present at 2:30 p.m. 

Mr. Shalleck stated that an Executive Session wfll need to be held to discuss a personnel 
matter. 

Mrs. Khozeimeh made a motion to convene into Executive Session at 2:31 p.m. to discuss a 
personnel matter. The motion was seconded by Ms. Keefe and passed unanimously. 

*** All guests and staff other than those listed below were excused from the room. *** 

Executive Session 

The Montgomery County Board of Elections convened in Executive Session at 2:31 p.m., 
pursuant to State Government Article 10-508(a)(l) to discuss a personnel matter. 

The Montgomery County Board of Elections met in closed session on this date. The 
following members of the Board and staff were in attendance: Jim Shalleck, Nahid 
Khozeimeh, Mary Ann Keeffe, David Naiman, Jackie Phillips, Graciela Rivera-Oven, Board 
Attorney Kevin Karpinski, Ms. Jurgensen, Ms. McLaughlin, Ms. Merino, Ms. Roher, Ms. White, 
and Ms. Woods. 

A "Not Eligible for Hire" (NEH) judge requested to contest her removal from the Election 
Judge program. 

With nothing further to discuss, Mrs. Khozeimeh made a motion to recess the Executive 
Session at 2:55 p.m. and reconvene into the regular Board Meeting Session. The motion 
was seconded by Ms. Keefe and passed unanimously. 

Reconvene the Board Meeting 

Mr. Shalleck reconvened the Board meeting at 2:57 p.m. 

*** All guest and staff were allowed to return into the room. ***

Approval of the May 15, 2017, Board Meeting Minutes 

Mrs. Khozeimeh moved to accept the May 15, 2017, Board meeting minutes as 
amended. The motion was seconded by Ms. Keeffe and passed unanimously. 

Mr. Karpinski stated that he provided the Board members the Executive Session minutes 
for May 15, 2017 in advance. 

2 







Mr. Karpinski updated the Board members on the FOIA request made by the Public Interest 
Legal Foundation. He added that he has worked with staff and documents have been provided to 
the State Board of Elections. He also stated that the State Board of Elections will be responding to 
the FIOA request on behalf of those local boards who received the inquiry. 

Old Business 

Ms. Jurgensen reported that the Mid-County Regional Services Center will be demolished 
by October 2017 and will not be available for use as an Early Voting Center. 

New Business 

New business was discussed later in the meeting. 

Audit 

Montgomery County audit response was discussed after the Polling Place Changes item. 

Polling Place Changes 

Holiday Park Senior Center 

Ms. Jurgensen noted that emails expressing concern with the use of Holiday Park Senior 
Center as an Early Voting Center were provided with the Director's report. 

Mrs. Rzeszut reviewed a power point presentation outlining the Holiday Park Senior Center 
with the Board. Mrs. Rzeszut noted that for comparison, the polling place area is smaller than the 
Executive Office Building. The Board members had a few questions regarding the entrance, line 
management, and electioneering boundaries. Mr. Subin stated that there are ongoing internal 
conversations regarding the use of the Holiday Park Senior Center. Mr. Subin stated that it has 
been suggested to use the administrative offices of the Department of Recreation on Randolph 
Road as an Early Voting site. Ms. Jurgensen stated that staff will visit the site and assess the 
facility per State requirements. 

Mr. Naiman requested that the Holiday Park Senior Center be added to the list of potential 
Early Voting sites. Ms. Jurgensen agreed and indicated that information about the Holiday Park 
Senior Center would be made available at www.777vote.org. 

Ms. Rivera-Oven stated that it is her belief that Holiday Park Senior Center would be less 
impacted in the summer rather than in autumn and that the impact to Holiday Park Senior Center 
will only be expected to serve until the completion of the construction in the Wheaton Community 
Recreation Center. 
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http://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/Elections/EarlyVoting/2015EarlyVotingfor2016/EarlyVotingSitesfor2018.html



































































